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Presidentõs Message 
 

Thanks to all who joined in the celebration of Huntley Meadows Parkõs (HMP) 40th, Friends of Historic Huntleyõs 25th 

and Friends of Huntley Meadows Parkõs (FOHMP) 30th birthdays at the annual meeting of FOHMP this past June. 

Around 100 members and other friends joined together to sing Happy Birthday to each other and to the Park! We 

championed through the 95+ degree day, and it was great fun. Many thanks for joining us on this special day to Master 

of Ceremonies and Fairfax County Park Authority (FCPA) Board Member for Lee District Ed Batten, Lee District Su-

pervisor Jeffrey McKay, FCPA At-Large Board Member Mary Cortina, former Lee District FCPA Board Member Har-

old Henderson, former HMP Park Manager Gary Roisum, and many more friends. We also send special thanks to our 

new neighbors Wegmanõs who donated the birthday cake that we all enjoyed; it was yummy! We are continuing our 

celebrations with upcoming programs sponsored by FOHMP, and we hope to see you at a future program.  

 

There is another reason for FOHMP to celebrate. Congratulations to the FOHMP Board of Directors and all of our 

Friends on winning the 2015 Elly Doyle Park Service Award from the FCPA! This is the Agencyõs top honor for volun-

teer service. I am amazed by your volunteer work and commitment to all things Huntley Meadows Park. It is an honor 

to call you our Friends. Together we have accomplished great things over the past year and I send kudos to each one 

of you for all that you do for the Park. Stay tuned for future announce-

ments related to this honor. It just might be necessary to have another 

party, and we would not want you to miss it! See http://

www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/ellydoyleawards.htm for details on the 

award.  

 

I have heard some refer to August as the summer doldrums. For us 

here at HMP there is so much going on that it is a whirlwind of activity. 

There have been a lot of summer camps this year, and the children 

have been coming and going, learning and experiencing new things.  

 

Summer is also a busy time for pollinators. There have been a lot of 

stories in the news lately about the decline in pollinator populations. 

What role does HMP play in this? Here at Huntley we are an oasis, a protected area, a sanctuary for pollinators. A 

place where our pollinators will thrive, safe from pesticides. I took a walk out to the wetland the other day and wow, 

there were bees, butterflies, moths and other insects all over the native flowers blooming in the wetland. Pollinators in 

our area include some of the birds too, especially Hummingbirds and Orioles.  

 

What can you do to help our pollinators? Remember, our wildlife does not know what a property boundary is, this is 

not meaningful to them. And this means that our pollinators wander outside of the boundaries of the Park into the 

green spaces and natural areas that are in our neighborhoods, including our gardens and potted plants. By planting pol-

linator-friendly native plants, you are in fact providing a welcoming place with food, including nectar sources and in-

sects, water (even if only the morning dew on the plants), and shelter.  
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Meet the Park Summer Interns  
 

Interns play an important role in running summer camps, conducting essential research, and completing important projects over 

the summer. Mid-summer, this yearõs interns were asked to write about their experience and introduce themselves to our read-

Resource Management Intern  
 

My name is Michael Durst , and I am the Natural Resource Management 

intern. I am a rising senior at Ursinus College, majoring in Environmental 

Science with two minors in Business and Politics. I am also a proud mem-

ber of the Ursinus Menõs Lacrosse team.  

 

One of the main objectives of the internship is to assess the water quality 

of the wetland by taking macro-invertebrate samples and identifying them 

down to the genus. By doing this I have been able to learn how water 

quality assessments are performed, and Iõve been able to see organisms 

that arenõt always visible to the naked eye. The diversity and amount of 

organisms Iõve gathered have really surprised me.  

 

Coming into the internship, my goal was to learn as much as possible from 

the staff here and to meet as many new people as I could. As I approach 

the end of the internship I can confidently say I have done just that. All 
summer I have learned so much about Huntley Meadows, its history, the 

Wetland restoration project, and how a Park is run, just to name a few highlights. Being able to learn from 

and work alongside Dave Lawlor and Brian Moore has truly been an amazing experience and a summer I will 

never forget. Seeing the dedication of Huntleyõs staff continues to inspire me to work harder to make the 

Park a better place. I want to thank the Huntley staff and all the members of the Friends of Huntley Meadows 

Park for making this all possible. I have truly had an amazing summer! 

Mike Durst  

Resource Management Naturalist Intern  

By Nicole Weinburg  

 

When I applied to be a volunteer at Huntley Meadows this May, I was 

surprised to receive a call asking me to interview for an internship, and 

thrilled to be chosen for the position. I had no idea what I was getting 

into. Suddenly, I found myself surrounded by a veritable forest of 

knowledge, and despite starting from the ground up, I readily picked up 

the skills I needed to navigate the watersð or wetlands, in this case! Soon 

I was trekking through meadows, deer trails, and blackberry bushes hunt-

ing for the bizarre and elusive purple milkweed, and helping other interns 

and volunteers collect data for their wetland studies. Every day I discov-

ered something new about the plants and animals in the Park. When the 

weather was too hot or wet, I unwittingly learned some of the more ob-

scure features of common Microsoft programs while working on the 

herbarium databaseð useful in other areas, yes, but my new curiosity has 

sunk its teeth in deep. When I applied to volunteer at Huntley Meadows, 
I hadnõt anticipated that taking this internship would mean setting out on 

a wonder-filled adventure into this oasis of wilderness. Iõd like to thank 

all of the members of the Potomac Chapter of the Virginia Native Plant 

Society for supporting the internship and making this experience possible. I would also like to thank the 

Friends of Huntley Meadows Park and the Park staff and volunteers for making it a great summer.  

Nicole Weinburg  
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Naturalist Intern  
 

My name is Spencer Ward ; I will be entering my senior year at Hobart 

and William Smith College where I am an Environmental Studies Major 

with an English Minor. I want to thank the Friends of Huntley Meadows 

Park for the opportunity to work as a naturalist intern at the Park this 

summer. I could not have asked for a more beautiful place to spend my 

summer. The staff has been fantastic; constantly teaching me new things 

about the wetland and nature conservancy. Their passion for the outdoors 

is inspiring and has given me a whole new perspective on nature, noticing 

the animals and plants, rather than just the views. As a result, I feel I've 

gained invaluable experience working in the outdoors and educating, while 

developing new hobbies like birding and nature photography. Overall, I 

would say that this has been one of my favorite summers in recent 

memory and I can't thank you enough for the opportunity.  

Spencer Ward  

Naturalist Intern  
 

Hi! My name is Marly Saunders and I'm one of the naturalist in-

terns. I'm a rising sophomore at the College of William and Mary in 

Williamsburg where I double major in Biology and Environmental Sci-

ence & Policy. I've had an absolutely amazing summer interning here 

at the Park; the chance to see how the Park is managed, to work 

with kids, and to get practical experience in biology & environmental 

science has been such a great opportunity. I'm more excited than ev-

er to graduate and pursue a career in this field. Thank you SO much 

to the Friends of Huntley Meadows Park for the opportunity and to 

the staff and volunteers for such an amazing summer. 

Cultural Resources Management Intern  
 

My name is Claire Love , and I am currently a doctoral student in 

American history at George Mason University. My research focuses on 

technology, outer space, and science fiction. Working at Historic Hunt-

ley, I gained an ever deeper understanding of American and Virginia his-

tory in the centuries prior to the 20th. I love teaching and working with 

the visitors as well as our campers. The internship provided me with a 

new window into the ways I can use my history degree in the future.  

Claire Love  

Marly Sauders  
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Huntley Meadows Park Beginnings  
By: Carolyn Gamble - Friends of Historic Huntley 

 

Former Park Manager Gary Roisum was the first Fairfax County Park Authority (FCPA) employee assigned to Huntley 

Meadows Park (HMP). That was 38 years ago in 1977. He was 27 years old when the FCPA hired him to develop 1,261 

acres into a public park. I called Gary the other day. He is enjoying retirement in Florida now. I asked him to help us 

picture those early years. Please enjoy this sampling of his remembrances. They gave him a draft master plan and little 

in the way of funds. Imagine yourself in his shoes. Itõs a daunting thought, isnõt it? 

 

òI had administered Youth Conservation Corps 

(YCC) grants in my prior position with City of 

Bowie parks in Maryland. I also developed trails, 

bridges, outdoor classrooms and amphitheaters in 

several parks within the Park Authority holdings. 

One of the first things I did at Huntley was apply 

for YCC/Young Adult Conservation Corps 

(YACC) grants. Through implementation of these 

grants over the next four years, I was able to buy 

equipment and materials and hire additional work 

force to construct the first boardwalk, observa-

tion tower and resource management facility at 

HMP.ó 

 

òThe crews were 50% girls and 50% boys. They 

liked to impress each other with their abilities, so 

they were great workers. The conditions were 

very difficult, especially in the summer. We all dealt with heat, humidity, ticks, mosquitoes, mud and creosote. Yes, cre-

osote ð it was legal to use it back then.ó 

 

òThe boardwalk and tower were strictly Do-It-Yourself projects that I designed. There were no architects drawing 

plans for us. It was a relief when years later the boardwalk and tower were replaced with an engineer approved design. 

I always worried about that first tower possibly twisting and coming down. We braced it and checked it all the time, 

but still I felt so responsible. I made sure boardwalk and tower replacement was included in the Park Bond program. ò  

 

òThe biggest challenge was always funding. Planning 

was the easy part, but implementation was difficult.ó 

 

òSurveying the boardwalk alignment involved slogging 

through thick vegetation and mud in hipwaders, and 

marking the path with surveying ribbons. Buttonbush, 

swamp rose and cattails filled the wetland. ò 

 

òMy old Volvo station wagon took a beating because 

that is all I had to use to transport materials before 

we received funding to buy a truck. For the first two 

years, I didnõt even have a desk. I kept two filing cases 

in my Volvo. If I needed a table, I used one at 

Greendale Golf Course. However, if Greendale was 

really busy, I was kicked out to make a table free for 

patrons. ò  
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YACC crew members building the first boardwalk. 

YACC crew members were 50% female and 50% male. 


